MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE 
SUNSHINE CONDOMINIUM 
HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

HELD ON JULY 16, 2009
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. with Pat Ashcroft, Association President presiding.  The required 1/2 quorum of members in good standing was met.  Present at the meeting were Pat Ashcroft, Tom & Michelle Duft, Lloyd Hawes (2 units), David Casey and Tina Swift, CPA, Association Accountant.  Proxies were received from Wegert, Hackstaff, Fullmer, Hemsworth, Hutchison, Stockman and Bussian.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Minutes from last year’s annual meeting were approved as submitted.  

FINANCIAL REPORT- 


Tina Swift CPA, Association Accountant, presented an Accountant’s Report as of July 15, 2009.  A review was given of cash accounts which totaled $14,218.  We have no delinquent owner accounts.  Financial statements were presented for 2009 to date and for the year ending December 31, 2008.  Tina noted that our 2008 results included amounts for painting and depreciation expense allowed for our new windows.  These two large expense items created a loss on our 2008 P&L.  It was noted that our reserves are being built back up for future capital repairs.   

An update was given on our insurance policy with American Family Insurance.  We had a slight increase in premium due to an increase in replacement coverage for the buildings.  We have building, liability and Director’s and Officer’s coverage.  Our deductible on all policies is $1,000.
Seven dog fees are currently being collected.  We collect $10/month per dog on the premises.  All owners are reminded to contact Pat A. when dogs are coming into units and again when they are moved out.

OLD BUSINESS-

None.
NEW BUSINESS-
CHIMNEY INSPECTION/CLEANING: 
Pat reported that the chimneys will be inspected and cleaned in the near future.  The cost will be around $2,000.   
REPAIRS/MAINTENANCE: 
Ice build-up and sliding from the roofs was discussed.  Michelle asked who to call for problems in this area.  Pat can be contacted and will call Geoff Berg if necessary.  Geoff is our summer and winter maintenance person and takes care of shoveling sidewalks in the winter. 

Sealing of the parking areas is needed again soon.  Sealco has done this work in the past, but have raised their prices.  The bid they submitted was $4,900, so Pat found a company from Salida that will be providing us a bid for $2,800 in about a week.  Sealing will last for four or five years.  A complete overlay would cost around $8,000, so sealing is very important to avoid this cost.

Clean-up after dogs-Geoff is in charge of this task.  He does this once a week prior to mowing.  As noted above, we collect $10/month to defray the cost of this work.  Enclosed dog pens were discussed.  These are not allowed.

Pat reported that 7 or 8 units are owner occupied, the rest of the units are rentals.


Pat also gave a report on the condition of pipes under the units.  An electrolysis problem causes our pipes to break occasionally, most often with cold water pipes.  Pat watches for leaks and has problems fixed when necessary.

Clean-up of the grounds-piles of wood, etc. will be moved by Geoff Berg in the near future per Pat.  Unit 1011-B will be charged $200 for this work.
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BUDGET-
Tina presented a proposed 2010 budget which was unanimously approved as presented after detailed discussion.  Water costs are now higher since the new City of Gunnison meter has been installed.  
BOARD MEMBER ELECTIONS-

Pat Ashcroft and Robert Hutchison were unanimously re-elected for additional terms.  David Casey also expressed interest in serving on the board and was thus elected for a board position.     
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:22 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,
Tina Swift, CPA
Tina Swift, CPA, Association Accountant
